City of Portland - Office of Management & Finance Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes – January 18, 2011
Attendees:  Paul Wallman, Paula Wendorf, Carol Timper, Gary Baldwin and Doug Stickler
Absent:  Dale Fessenden and Nicole Guilfoy
Guests:  Kate Wood and Carolyn Williams
Minutes
Minutes from December were approved.
Point of Dispersal and Push Partners
Kate Wood met with the Committee to share with them the work she’s been doing with Multnomah County Public Health (MCPH) and the Portland Office of Emergency Management (POEM) on the Push Pod Event.
The Push Pod Event is a national program designed to “push out” oral countermeasures (for example, antibiotics) to the public in the event of a public health event.  MCPH is a “Push Partner” and they are contacting large employers in the area and asking them to be Points of Dispersing (also known as Pods).  For the City of Portland, Kate is hoping to work with safety committees to be Pods responsible for dispersing oral countermeasures to City employees and their family members.  The OMF Safety Committee would be responsible to all employees in the Portland Building.

The program would operate in a manner similar to how the flu shot program currently operates.  However, flu shots are held over a six-week period.  This would instead have to happen over a 48-hour period.  The Committee would have to deliver oral medications to all employees and their family members within 48 hours.  We’d be responsible for approximately 2,500 people.  Other safety committees in the Portland Building would have responsibilities at outlying City locations.
Organizing this event would require setting up a location (most likely Room C on the 2nd floor), making sure sufficient volunteers are available to assist, having proper signage in place, getting forms completed by employees, and countless other items we haven’t yet considered.  The program is designed to provide employees and their family members with a 10-day supply of vaccine.  After that period the Pod would then need to set up again for a second round of dispersals.

Our assignment is to put together a plan that would work for this building.  We would need to set up a Pod, receive pills, dispense pills, and post a running dialog on the Web EOC.  At the next meeting we will begin formulating a plan on how to do this.  Currently there is no budget available, but once a plan is in place and we’ve determined what we need, Kate can go to Council to ask for funds.

There will be a tabletop meeting on April 20th in Room B of the Portland Building from 9:00 – 12:00 to discuss preparations and a drill on June 8, 9, and 10.  This building will be used for the drill.  Room C and the Auditorium have been reserved.

Some of the thinking so far includes:

· Can we enlist floor wardens to help?

· Can we enlist other safety committees to help?

· Gary needs to go online to get website information.  He’ll forward that information to Doug who will then send it out to other committee members.
Safety Break for Oregon
Gary has reserved the Blazed Alder and Bear Creek rooms.  Part of our presentation should include what we’re working on for the Push Pod Event.

Next Meeting
Gary will send an email scheduling the next meeting.  Given the enormity of the planning needed for the Push Pod Event as well as the Safety Break for Oregon, we should anticipate having more than one meeting per month.
